

Evergreen UI Interest Group
8/24/2023 @ 2:00pm (Eastern)

ZOOM MEETING LINK https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87365620961?pwd=ekUrQnVZQk1YV1FsYlNrb1pjVWtOdz09 Meeting ID: 873 6562 0961 Passcode: 877806 The call will be recorded.	UI GROUP LINKS UI Interest Group wiki home page Mailing List UI-related Launchpad bugs Design System Roadmap
Cursor Parking Lot:	

BRIEF AGENDA

Eastern Time

2:00 - 2:15

Welcome & General Updates

Standing Agenda Items

2:15 - 3:00

Program:

Community Updates

General Discussion

FULL AGENDA / NOTES

1. Welcome & General Updates

- Meetings
 - Scheduled for 4th Thursdays @ 2pm Eastern on Zoom
 - Recordings to be posted on EG YouTube channel unless speakers request otherwise
- Style guide & UI documentation updates
 - [Accessibility guide](#) is completely copied into the wiki; future updates will happen there
 - [Design system roadmap](#)
 - Last month, we agreed to a few articles on best practices to each topic, e.g. [empty states](#), [error messages](#) - Stephanie will work on this in September
- Bug tagging

- [ux-* tags created](#)
 - AirTable / Monday.com / some other fancy spreadsheet service
 - TEP Board has discussed funding but they want to know how many users we would need.
 - [Sign up in the EG AirTable/Monday sheet](#) for the first few projects
 - Other logistics?
- 2. **TODAY'S TOPIC: [How to find the HTML and CSS files for the UI you're looking at](#)**
 - Notes:
 -
 -
 -
- 3. **Evergreen Release Notes and Community Updates**
 - [Bug Squashing Week](#) happening now!
 - [Hack-A-Way](#): October 23-25
 - TEP Board working on commissioning a VPAT/ACR for the OPAC this fall
 - See [Reading a Voluntary Product Accessibility Template \(VPAT\) or Accessibility Conformance Report \(ACR\)](#)
- 4. **UI Group Project Updates**
 - **Error messages & Simple Reports field display names (joint project with Reports IG)**
 - Agreed that we should have some basic editorial style guidelines in place before tackling these lists
 - **Button color cleanup**
 - #2023803 [Stop using yellow buttons for normal operations](#)
 - Does the proposed style make sense to you?
 - Based on our [Modal Button doc](#)
- 5. **New UI-related bugs**
 - [#2032965 Some colors in the Bootstrap OPAC stylesheet are not defined by colors predefined in the colors.tt2](#)
 - [Several bugs from Josh Stompro on keyboard shortcuts for the MARC editor – see ux-keyboard tag](#)
- 6. **Older bugs with PRs that need feedback or review and signoff**
 - Autosuggest:
 - [#1187993 Auto suggest causes significant accessibility issues for using basic search in some browsers](#)
 - Alt or ARIA for Material icons:
 - [#1818086 The icon column \(status-column\) in the patron bills interface needs to convey its meaning to assistive technologies too](#)

- [#1833726 Angular: Material icon buttons without aria-label get the wrong accessible name](#)
- Fieldmapper editor:
 - [#2021862 Placeholders and help text in the fieldmapper editor](#)

7. Topics for future meetings?

- Editorial style guide outline - September
- Accessibility testing - October/Hack-a-way
- OPAC customization?

8. NEXT MEETING: September 28, 2023

Homework:

- [Sign up in the EG AirTable sheet](#)
- Investigate Monday.com as an alternative to AirTable (potentially better nonprofit pricing; is there an equivalent to the [Color Palette extension](#) used for UI inventory?)
- Talk to DIG about editorial style guide
- Fill in Design System pages with some Pinboard links
- Add silent errors to [Error Codes spreadsheet](#)